
Town of Hammond 
Board Meeting Minutes 

February 13 2023 
 
The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, February 13, 2023, at the Hammond 
Town Hall at 1816 County Road E. 
 
Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 
 
The agenda was approved motion by Miller/Anderson second. 
 
The bills and payments were approved; motion by Aune/Wynveen second. 
 
Minutes from January 9, 2023 regular meeting were approved: motion by Miller/Anderson second. 
 
Treasures report from January 2023 was approved: motion by Wynveen/Anderson second. 
$4,556.09 Interest on checking 
$70.86 Interest on savings 
$1,525,023.85 Check Book balance 
$427,842.30 Savings balance 
$5,696.43 Park fund 
$13,598.62 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills 
$22,700.72 Impact Fee Account 
 
Recycle Report: All Good. 
 
Planning Commission; Meeting was held on February 6, 2023, Nick Weidling was absent.  Preliminary plat for Sharilynne 
Prarie development was presented by Oranz Oevering and Ty Dodge. There were numerous questions from the audience 
voicing their concerns.  Overing stated many of the lots were already sold.  He also stated that nothing will happen until 
2024 due to Forest Preservation, but eventually all trees will be removed. 
Lindsay Olson discussed updated requirements for the ball fields, Lindsay will provide a wish list and costs for review. 
This will be a multi-year process. 
The board reviewed job duties and are prepared to present to the board. 
Richard Kuebker inquired about drainage issues on the east of the Town property.   
 
Agenda:  
Bill Drinken – Animal control issue was resolved and Bill will be paying the fee. 
Recycle Center Job descriptions – Tabled till March meeting 
 
Roads:  
The bridge on 60th and 200th appears to be in worse shape then thought, county has a plan to repair, cost approximately 
$6500-$7000.  Seven bridges will require some maintenance 
 
Chairman: Discussed recycle and appliance container and when we will have it and start collecting. 
 
Next meeting scheduled for March 13th, 2023. 
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/ Miller second. 
 
Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins 


